FACIL ITATING COORDINATION IN AGRICULTURAL EDUCATION - 5

        JANUARY, 2017, SUMMARY OF ACTIVITIES FOR DEAN DITTMAR
I.  ON SITE ASSISTANCE – SCHOOLS – 9

COUNTY PARTNERSHIPS - 3
SCHOOLS – Belleville West, Chester, Edwards County at Albion, Grayville, Okawville, Steeleville, Valmeyer, Wayne City, Southeastern Illinois College at Harrisburg
COUNTY PARTNERSHIPS – Edwards, Monroe, Washington 
II.  PROFESSIONAL DEVELOPMENT WORKSHOPS PRESENTED – 1
    PARTICIPANTS – 13
Ag Experience Tracker(AET) Training, Ag Teachers, Harrisburg - 13
III.  MEETINGS/CONVENTIONS/CONFERENCES ATTENDED – 16
Illinois Farm Bureau Legislative Roundtable, Bloomington
University Agricultural Education Council Meeting, Bloomington
Section 21 IAVAT Winter Meeting, Kaskaskia College, Centralia
Section 22 IAVAT Winter Meeting, Belleville 
Section 23 IAVAT Winter Meeting, Wayne City
Section 24 IAVAT Winter Meeting, Carbondale
Section 25 IAVAT Winter Meeting, Harrisburg
FCAE Staff Meeting, Springfield
ICAE Meeting, Springfield
ILCAE Meeting, Champaign
Region 5 EFE System Director Meeting, Edwardsville
Region 6 EFE System Directory Meeting, Ina
SIUC Agricultural Education Advisory Council Meeting, Carbondale
St. Louis AgriBusiness Club Meeting and Professional Development, St. Louis, MO 
Southern 13 Counties FFA/Farm Bureau Acquaintance Program, SIU-Carbondale
FFA Alumni State Conference and District Meeting, Champaign
IV.  MILES TRAVELED – Auto: 3022
V.  OTHER ACTIVITIES - 10
Assisted Schools with Teacher Vacancies
Ag Career Display for 75 8th Grade Students at Open House, Belleville West

Collected High School, Teacher, and Student Data for Online Database
Radio Interview for RFD Radio with Rita Frazier

Managed and Maintained the Website
Prepared for Workshops and Presentations

Wrote and Sent Email Messages/Updated Email Addresses on the Listserv

Completed Monthly Reports

Sent Teacher and Individual Informational Requests
Revised and Updated Goals for the Illinois Agricultural Education Plan
VI.  COMMENTARY


6 of 15 facility improvement grants were from district five.  These grants help considerably in sustaining ag programs.   I’ve been working diligently to encourage schools with ag teacher retirements to advertise and hire early.  Administrators have taken the advice where eight schools have advertised with three hiring already.  SIUC Ag Ed Advisory meeting was very productive as we met with College of Education staff to increase quantity of cooperating school sites.
